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School Office Staff: 
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Sister Parish 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Newman Catholic Ministries 
BSU/NWTC 

Events held at various locations on BSU    
campus. All sacramental events take place     

at St. Philip’s Church. 
 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

12th Sunday in Ordinary Time Greetings,                                                                June 25, 2017 
 

   As we near the end of our fiscal year (Friday June 30th is it) I was reminded about how often it 
is important to take a look back and examine: what have we accomplished, how we have done… In 
the next few weeks I will be sending a financial report to all parish families. I will be sending statistics 
on number of sacraments we have celebrated, the number of parishioners we have buried. I was 
wondering to myself: how much of this information will really matter 100 years from now or at the 
end of time. Then Jesus lead me to this wonderful article printed in Bruderhof regarding: “The 
Question” by Henri J.M. Nouwen. 
         “Our lives as we live them seem like lives that anticipate questions that never will be asked. It 
seems as if we are getting ourselves ready for the questions, "How much did you earn during your 
lifetime?" or "How many friends did you make?" or "How much progress did you make in your 
career?" or "How much influence did you have on people?" or "How many conversions did you 
make?" 
   Were any of these to be the question Christ will ask when he comes again in glory, many of us 
could approach the judgment day with great confidence. But nobody is going to hear any of these 
questions. The question we all are going to face is the question we are least prepared for. It is: "What 
have you done for the least of mine?" As long as there are strangers; hungry, naked, and sick people; 
prisoners, refugees, and slaves; people who are handicapped physically, mentally, or emotionally; 
people without work, a home, or a piece of land. There will be that haunting question from the throne 
of judgment: "What have you done for the least of mine?" 
   I love the stories people share about encountering Jesus in everyday life. When we review our 
day, we can see God in action, or when we sit in silence and listen we can hear God at work, talking 
to His creation. Have you shared a story of where you saw or heard Jesus in our world, in this time 
and in this place?  
   Here is a thought based on last Sundays celebration of the Body and Blood of Jesus. It is a 
danger in our noisy, busy world that we may take the Eucharist for granted. When you walk up the 
Communion aisle have you asked yourself: How will this encounter with the Body, Blood, Soul and 
Divinity of Jesus change me? Our faith tells us it is an encounter with Jesus. When we receive the 
Eucharist, we are called to change whatever it is in our life that does not reflect the manner in which 
Jesus calls us to live. He desires us to be holy, happy, and healthy people. It is important that we do 
not confuse the gift and the giver. Here is a quote from “The Gift and the Giver” by Edward Farrell.  
 

We ask for a piece of sand 
and He gives us a beach. 

We ask for a drop of water 
and He gives us an ocean. 

We ask for time 
and He gives us life eternal. 

And it is so easy for us 
to fall in love with the gift 

and forget the giver.  
 

I will pray for you. Please say a prayer for me. Blessings on your day! Fr. Chuck 



Monday, June 26 
  8:30 AM Mass: +LeRoy Merschman 
 

Tuesday, June 27 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Mary Boell    

Wednesday, June 28 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Ann Wattles 
 

Thursday, June 29 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Roberta Wallace      

Friday, June 30 
  8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Deacon Robb Naylor 
 

Saturday, July 1 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Celly Maus 
  4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): Special Intentions for  
 Virginia Feneis 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Jane Senger    

Sunday, July 2 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Merlyn Stai 
  9:00 AM Mass: For the People 
11:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Melanie Richards 
  6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Fr. Tony Welle 
 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For the Week of June 26 to July 2 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of June 26 to July 2 

Monday, June 26 
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  7:00 PM Nightlights (St. Elizabeth Rm)    

Tuesday, June 27 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  5:30 PM Soc. of St. Vincent de Paul (Cafeteria/St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions  
 

Wednesday, June 28 
  9:00 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  3:00 PM Summer Youth Group (Gym) 
  5:30 PM Young Families Fellowship (Social Hall)      

Thursday, June 29 
  3:15 PM Bible Study– Ephesians (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  5:30 PM ABC Event (Rectory) 
  7:00 PM Bible Study– Bible Timeline (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
 

Friday, June 30            

Saturday, July 1 
  7:45 AM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM First Saturday With The Father Class (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)    

Sunday, July 2 
  8:35 AM Rosary   
10:15 AM Rosary  

 

Monday, June 26 
● Gn 12:1-9 
● Ps 33:12-13,18-20,22 
● Mt 7:1-5 
 

Tuesday, June 27 
● Gn 13:2,5-18 
● Ps 15:2-4b,5 
● Mt 7:6,12-14 

 

Wednesday, June 28 
● Gn 15:1-12,17-18 
● Ps 105:1-4,6-9 
● Mt 7:15-20 
 

Thursday, June 29 
● Act 12:1-11 
● Ps 34:2-9 
● 1 Tm 4:6-8,17-18  
● Mt 16:13-19 
 

Friday, June 30 
● Gn 17:1,9-10,15-22 
● Ps 128:1-5 
● Mt 8:1-4 
 

Saturday, July 1 
● Gn 18:1-15 
● Ps Lk 1:46-50,53-55 
● Mt 8:5-17 
 

Sunday, July 2 
● 2 Kgs 4:8-11,14-16a 
● Ps 89:2-3,16-19 
● Rom 6:3-4,8-11 
● Mt 10:37-42 

“Everyone who acknowledges me before others I will 
acknowledge before my heavenly Father.”  
                                                             ~Matthew 10:32 
 

Do you share your Catholic faith with others? Do you 
defend your Catholic faith or do you remain silent when the 
situation arises? Do you pray in public before meals? Pray 
for the strength and courage to be a joyful witness of our 
Catholic faith when the opportunity presents itself. 



Baptism Preparation Class 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The 
next session will be on July 2. Please call the Parish Office at  
444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

First Saturday With The Father 
Come for morning Mass on Saturday, June 3 at 8:30 AM in the 
Chapel.  Following Mass is a First Saturday With The Father 
class in the St. Elizabeth Rm, complete with refreshments. All 
are welcome! Reconciliation will be available at 7:45 AM. 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family 
of Barbara Ness, step-mother of Derrick Ness. 
May she find rest and peace and may her family 
find comfort in God’s love. 

Save the Dates for Vacation Bible School 
 

Cat.Chat Vacation Bible School is coming!   
July 31 – August 4, 9 AM – 12 PM 

 

Prepare to take off on a. . . A Radical Ride on the Wings of 
Prayer. . . with Amazing Angels and Super Saints! for children 
age four (by July 1, 2017) through fifth grade (2017 - 2018 
school year).  Contact Kris for 
additional information – 441-
4944. Registration Forms are 
available in the Parish Office.  

PARISH LIFE 

Happy Anniversary! 
Congratulations to Scott & Lynn Baird who are 
celebrating their 40th Wedding Anniversary 
on June 24! 

Parish Office Summer Hours 
The Parish Office will be 8:30 AM to 2:00 PM on Fridays. This 
will be the Friday office hours until Labor Day. We are open 
until 5:00 PM Monday through Thursday. 

 

Bemidji Area Church Musicians 
 

2017 SUMMER RECITAL SERIES 
Our 30th Season! 

 

June 28 ~ Noon to 12:30 PM 
 

Dr. Beverly Everett, organ 
 

St. Bartholomew’s Episcopal Church 
1800 Irvine Ave NW 

 

Free-will offering to support music scholarships. 
Lunch will be available following the recital . 
 

Cost to be announced. 

Young Families Fellowship:  
Attention young families and couples!  
 

St. Philip's is forming a fellowship group just for you! Join us 
on Wednesday, June 28th  from 5:30-7PM. We will meet the 
last Wednesday of the month for the rest of the summer. We 
will come together for prayer and fellowship with a family 
meal and childcare included!  Interested?  We will meet in the 
parish Social Hall. Please RSVP to Fr. Don so we have a 
number for the meal & childcare, 218-441-4902 or email 
dbraukmann@stphilipsbemidji.org. 

During the Masses of July 8-9, 
Megan Jones will share her 
experiences of college ministry 
with FOCUS (Fellowship of 
Catholic University Students) at 

Northwest Missouri State University. Megan will speak about 
the impact FOCUS had in her life during her time at college, 
the work of the Holy Spirit she witnesses daily as a missionary 
at Northwest, and how you can join her in this mission 
through prayer and financial support.  
 

If you would like to learn more about the mission of FOCUS 
and the support campaign please contact Megan at 
megan.jones@focus.org or (218)760-6360. FOCUS’ website is 
www.focus.org.  

Employment Opportunity at St. Philip’s 
 

St. Philip’s is seeking a part time coordinator of campus 
ministry and adult faith formation. The coordinator works  
with a student committee to direct religious, social, and 
recreational programs designed to promote religious 
formation, and involvement among the student membership 
of the campuses of Bemidji State University and Northwest 
Technical College. This position is active from August 
through April. A full job description is available from the 
Parish Office. Please send your resume to St. Philip’s Search 
Committee 702 Beltrami Ave. NW 56601. 

  Join Fr. Chuck, Fr. Don and fellow     
  parishioners for a backyard barbecue   
  and tour of the rectory! You will have  
  the opportunity to ask all those  
  questions that you’ve always wanted  
  to ask our priests! Space is limited to 

20 people per ABC event, so sign up early to get the date you 
want. Sign up by going online to www.stphilipsbemidji.org or 
by calling Maryhelen at the Parish Office, 441-4906. All of the 
events go from 5:30 to 7 PM. The scheduled ABC dates for the 
remainder of the summer are: 

• Thurs., June 29         

• Wed., July 12 

• Thurs., July 20 

• Wed., July 26 

• Thurs., July 27 

• Wed., August 2 

• Wed., August 9 

ABC 
All-American 

Burgers & Brats 
Conversation & Chatter  NIGHTLIGHTS 

 

Nightlights, a nondenominational support group for anyone 
who has a loved one with mental illness will hold its monthly 
meeting from 7:00 – 8:30 PM, Monday, June 26, 2017 in the  
St. Elizabeth room St. Philip’s Church, 7th Street and Beltrami 
Ave. NW. With questions, please call 218.444.4262. 



Helping Hands  
 

The Knights of Columbus Council #1544 is offering 
assistance to St. Philip‘s parishioners with minor 
home repairs and household chores. To qualify for 
this help you must be unable to do the work yourself 

and have no one to assist you.  We have a number of Knights 
with various skills who are on call to help with these projects. 
The project must be at your primary residence and you will be 
required to sign a waiver of release.  If there is any cost for 
materials it will be the responsibility of the party receiving the 
services to pay for them.  Every effort will be made to keep 
costs down.  There will be no labor charge for the service.  If 
the party wishes to donate to the Knights for the service, the 
donations will go to a charitable cause.  For more information 
or to schedule to have this service, please contact either Pat 
Welch at 218-444-5858 or Rick Coe at 218-751-9695.   

 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
Jun 17 (Pennington)   4:00 p.m.                                 106 
Jun 17  5:30 p.m. 233 
Jun 18  7:30 a.m. 179  
Jun 18   9:00 a.m. 377  
Jun 18  11:00 a.m. 417  
Jun 18                         6:30 p.m.                                 110                                   

Goals 

• Weekly goal to meet budget:                     $  16,355.00   

• Increase needed weekly to meet the  
Roof/AC project over 36 months:               $    1,722.00   

• Increase needed weekly for maintenance  
escrow account over 5 years:          $    1,126.00 

New weekly goal total:                               $ 19,203.00  
     

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART 

Your Help is Needed 
 

Do you know of someone who is ill or homebound that may 
like a visit from us? We would love to call on them, so please be 
our eyes and ears so that these folks don’t fall through the 
cracks! Often times, the only way we are notified of a need is 
through friends and neighbors of the person who is reluctant to 
notify us themselves. If you know of someone, call the Parish 
Office, 444-4262 and we will arrange for a visit. Thank you! 

 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

Week #51 
Actual Contributions  

(received the  
weekend of 6/18/2017) 

Envelopes                $   13,814.50 
EFT                          $     8,737.50 
Loose Plate             $     1,388.88    
Children’s                $          58.77    
Total                      $  23,998.76 
 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 

 

Do you have time for a survey on  
Suicide Prevention?  
 

I (Fr. Chuck) serve on a task force for the State of Minnesota 
designed to support the development and implementation of a 
Two-Year Implementation Plan for the Minnesota’s Suicide 
Prevention, some goals are to: develop a “community of 
learning” for suicide prevention in Minnesota, Support 
Minnesota Department of Health on trouble-shooting during 
implementation of the State Plan, and to bring community 
concerns or trends to subcommittee and Minnesota Suicide 
Prevention Task Force. 
 

A 10 to 15 minute survey has been prepared for members of a 
faith community that attend Mass at least 2-3 times a month. 
We are asking for your participation. Three reasons to take the 
confidential survey are: Faith communities play an important 
role in suicide prevention. Results of the study will be used to 
develop suicide prevention resources for clergy and faith 
communities.  At the end of the survey, you will be re-directed 
to the Suicide Prevention Resource Center to access suicide 
prevention resources for faith communities and other settings. 
Responses are CONFIDENTIAL and will be reported ONLY in 
summary form. 
 

If you would like to help: please copy/paste this link into a 
browser:  https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/RD8BQTV 

Known as one of the first 
televangelists, Venerable Fulton 
Sheen was an American Bishop 
known for his preaching and 
especially for his work on radio 
and later, television, from 1930 
through 1968. He was loved and 
admired by people of all faiths as he tackled the important 
topics of that time. His message is just as relevant today and 
we are blessed to have recordings of those broadcasts which 
are aired weekly on Real Presence Radio. He combines humor 
with solid Catholic teaching on topics which continue to 
impact our lives and the world in which we live. Tune in each 
Saturday evening, 8:00 p.m. on 1280 AM, 1370 AM and 820 
AM. 

The next Parish Hour of Prayer at Planned Parenthood of 
Bemidji will be held on Saturday, July 15 from 10-11 AM.  
Planned Parenthood is located at 2504 Hannah Avenue NW.  
Can’t stay for the full hour?  Stay for any length of time that 
works.  All ages are welcome.  Questions: 218-368-9019 

 

All 6th-12th grade students and their friends are invited to  
attend St. Philip's Summer Youth Group. Our next gath-
ering is Wednesday, June 28 at 3:00 PM in the Gym. We will 
have many games to play and small group activities. Contact 
Luke for more information. 218-441-4908 or email at  
lalexander@stphilipsbemidji.org 

Only a few spots remain open for Steubenville North. The 
retreat will be held on July 28-30.  While at this retreat, there 
will be dynamic keynote speakers, praise and worship with 
Sonar, Adoration, Mass, small group discussion and much 
more. All 9th – 12th grade students are invited to attend 
Steubenville North. Contact Luke for more information, 218- 
441-4908 or lalexander@stphilipsbemidji.org  



MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of July 1/2 

 

 Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer  
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905. 

  

 Jul 1, 5:30 PM 
  

Thirteenth Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 

Jul 2, 7:30 AM 
  

Thirteenth Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 

Jul 2, 9:00 AM 
  

Thirteenth Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 

Jul 2, 11:00 AM 
  

Thirteenth Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 

Jul 2, 6:30 PM 
  

Thirteenth Sunday   
in Ordinary Time 

SACRISTAN Deborah Millard Jennifer Hoefer Joe Bofferding Jamie Hoffman HELP NEEDED 

LECTOR 
Flavia Sagedahl 
Jake Atencio 

John Bloberger 
Cynthia Haskin 

Cheryl Larson 
Jerry Daniels 

Ernie Rall 
Melanie Richards 

HELP NEEDED 

INTERCESSOR Joanna Ferraro Darla Sathre Dea. Kermit Erickson Deacon Robb Naylor HELP NEEDED 

ALTAR SERVER 
Taylor Hanevold 
Adair Wizner 
Ellie Solheim 

Aaron Hoefer 
Kiera Hoefer 
Emily Dondelinger 

Adelynn Lundberg 
Charlie Maus 
Sam Maus 

Gwen Youso 
Nicholas Youso 
Timothy Youso 

Elizabeth Buxton 
Elizabeth Quandt 
Jonathan Quandt 

CAPTAIN Flavia Sagedahl Jim Schneider Jim Gorham Sue Hengel HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

Kell Lovell 
Deborah Millard 
Mary Dufault 
Laura Schwindt 
Heidi Hiscock 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Dan Shea 
Susan Dondelinger 
Cynthia Haskin 
Pat Gavin 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Dea. Kermit Erickson 
Sarah Martinka 
Yvonne Solheim 
George Whalen 
Suzie Whalen 
Theresa Steele 
Stephen Steele 
Mary Varriano 
Jerry Daniels 

Deacon Robb Naylor 
HELP NEEDED 
Gary Johnson 
Jamie Hoffman 
Cathy Lalli 
Courtney Haskins 
Rita Lauderbaugh 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Michelle Quandt 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

Chris Hanevold 
Terri Chmielewski 
Dave Hiscock 
HELP NEEDED 

Jennifer Hoefer 
David Hoefer 
Matt Dockendorf 
HELP NEEDED 

David Maus 
Paul Nistler 
Bob Aitken 
Norm Ricard 

Tony Schussman 
Mike Headlee 
Hank Imsande 
HELP NEEDED 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY 
FELLOWSHIP 

  Marjorie Bloberger 
John Bloberger 

Mary Bjerke 
Rose Fagerstrom 
June Aitken 
HELP NEEDED 

Marilyn Sundrud 
Neal Holmstrom 
Maureen Holmstrom 
Karen Schaar 

  

GREETER 
Susan Burlingame 
Frances Schmitt 

Jerry Sathre 
HELP NEEDED 

Missy Fagerstrom 
Darlene Weber 

Jean Louvar 
Nancy Lauderbaugh 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

INFORMATION 
STATION 

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED Suzie Whalen Gary Johnson HELP NEEDED 








